
From: duncan chiah  

Sent: 25 February 2025 14:15 

To: Planning 

Subject: Tree pollarding  

 

Hi Camden 

 

I live at 52 Oakley square and plan to make some reductions to the branches of 

a London Plane tree that extend into my property. The tree is mostly based in 

the rear of the garden at 53 Oakley square- the garden is owned by Camden 

council. 

 

I understand from my neighbour at number 53 (separate email sent to council 

freeholder) that they have been trying to contact the council about reducing 

this tree as it has been proven to be causing subsidence damage to the rear of 

their property. 

 

Please see the below picture, taken from my kitchen, showing my boundary 

line that extends inline with the garden wall. I plan to remove the sections of 

tree branches circled in red, which are within my property. 

 

Since your tree is causing damage to your property, would you also be 

interested in getting your side of the tree trimmed at the same time and 

sharing the cost? 

 

Either way, please can you confirm permission for me to take my action? 

 

Thanks 

Duncan 

52 Oakley Square 

NW1 1NJ 

 


